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UPCOMING ROAD WORKS 
SH45 Devon Street West between Belt and Cutfield roads:  

22 September-10 October 2025   
The New Plymouth Infrastructure Partnership, on behalf of NPDC and NZ Transport Agency (NZTA), will be 

making improvements to parking on SH45 Devon Street West at the intersection of Belt Road from Monday 

22 September for approximately 3 weeks (weather permitting).  

The work is to adjust parking at the intersection of Belt Road and Devon Street West to improve visibility and 

safety for road users and pedestrians. The site is shown in blue on the attached map. 

What you need to know 

• Work is scheduled to commence on Monday 22 September and will take approximately 3 weeks to 

complete (weather permitting).   

• Crews will work Monday to Saturday 7am-7pm. Work will not take place on Sunday. 

• SH45 Devon Street West will remain open to both lanes of traffic, with temporary speed restrictions 
in place. Access to and from Belt Road at SH45 Devon Street West will be maintained.  

• Some parking and pedestrian access may be unavailable at times, however access to properties within 

the site will be maintained. If you need to travel and require assistance, please speak with one of our 

onsite crew.  

• Please drive to the conditions and follow all temporary signage for the safety of road users and our 
crews. 

• In the event of unsuitable weather, work will be postponed to the next suitable day.  

In the coming construction season Downer, on behalf of NZTA, will return to this area to rebuild SH45 between 

Cutfield and Belt roads with asphalt. More information will be shared once details are confirmed.  

A big thank you from New Plymouth Infrastructure Partnership 

On behalf of the New Plymouth District Council and Downer, thank you in advance for your patience and 

understanding while we do this important work in your community. 

For more information, please visit www.npdc.govt.nz/letsgoyourway 

If you have any queries regarding these works, please contact NPDC on 06-759 6060. You can also receive 
important updates from NPDC via the Antenno app. Scan the barcode on this letter to learn more.  

Kind regards,  

Transportation Team, New Plymouth District Council 
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SH45 and Belt Road site shown in blue:  

 

 

 


